McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes  Ben Franklin Junior High
Tuesday April 13, 2010
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Enerson, Jeremy Slowinski, Krista Olson 
Additional Attendees:  Paul Skawinski and Brendan Laing – Golden Sands RC&D, 
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on September 15, 2009 were read and approved.  
Financial Report:  Not available at this time.

APM Review:  Paul Skawinski introduced Brendan Laing, the part time position hired by Golden Sands RC&D for contract to McDill for Invasive Species management.  Brendan will be doing hand pulling of EWM, water monitoring, scouting for invasives, and handling homeowner questions and inquiries.  To date Paul reported that the EWM on the north shore in front of the Negaard residence has not started growing yet, but we know it will be found.  A spring plant survey will be done in the last two weeks of April.  The Lake District may need to cut CLP in May but it also isn’t actively growing yet.  The harvesters this year will be located at the city boat launch on Patch Street.  A big Thank You to Pam and Dave Enerson for donating a jon boat and motor to the lake district for use by the Invasive Species position. 
Plant ID Workshops:   Paul announced there will be two Aquatic Plant ID workshops to train homeowners on how to identify EWM.  The workshops will be on June 2nd and June 7th at 5:00 pm at the Post Road/Bus51/HH boat landing.  All homeowners are encouraged to attend.  If homeowners think they have spotted EWM they can contact Paul or Brendan at 343-6278.  

NR 115:  Krista Olson presented the new NR 115 legislation that was passed that will affect all lake homeowners once it is officially adopted in the next two years.  Discussions with the City of Stevens Point and Village of Whiting along with Portage County all state that they will present the model code in June for public review, with plans for adoption by Fall 2010.  NR 115 will limit how close homes can build to the water, how much total impervious surfaces can be had on a waterfront lot, and how much expansion an existing home can do.  If changes to an existing home are done, the homeowner may be required to do mitigation such as restoring part of the property over to native landscaping.  Any questions can be directed to the City/Village zoning offices.  
Shoreline Buffers Incentive program:  Krista Olson presented a revamped version of the shoreline buffer regulation from last fall, taking an approach other lake districts in Wisconsin have done of providing incentives to have buffers.  The proposal is for the Lake District to adopt a voluntary shoreline buffer percentage, such as 10% of the total length from the shoreline to the house, with a minimum buffer of 1' and a maximum needed buffer of 35'.  All property owners are allowed 30' of shoreline for riparian right away to maintain as they desire within DNR regulations.  If a homeowner has a buffer in place or starts a buffer  they would qualify for a discount on their annual lake district dues.  A motion was made to continue recommending buffers as a voluntary basis, and to add a buffer incentive program to the budget in2011.  The incentive program will be reviewed at the annual meeting.  

Shoreline Restoration Grants:  Krista Olson covered the shoreline restoration grant programs available from the County Extension office. The grants help homeowners restore shorelines by helping to pay the majority of the expense.  The grant program runs on a 6 month cycle, interested homeowners can contact Randy Slagg at 346-1334 .   
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski reviewed the culvert costs for the proposed Della Street culvert that would help the South Channel flow.  The cost of the culvert is $170,000 plus labor.  The city is willing to help the Lake District borrow on a note so the cost could be spread out over the long term at an affordable rate.  Jeremy has put further research on the culvert on hold until finding out the outcome of the Shoreline buffers program.   
Iverson Plover River Work:  Jeremy reported that Iverson will have some of its channels dredged and shorelines reinforced by the city of Stevens Point’s project.  The dredging will help the Plover River and McDill with its sediment issue as it will create new sediment traps in Iverson park.   Jerry Repinski reviewed that when there was regular dredging of the silt traps, McDill did not have a sediment issue.  Jeremy Slowinski will check into the possibility of the city dredging silt traps again.
Fish Restocking:  John Jones reported that the $10,000 budgeted for fish restocking has been used so far to date with restocking 3,000 perch in May 2009 and 9,000 bass in September 2009. There will be 600 pike restocked this fall.  

100 Year Flood Plain:  The village of Whiting has completed the Dam operation plan, which was forwarded to the DNR for review and approved.  The city of Stevens Point and Village of Whiting are in the last stages of filing the FEMA paperwork to revert the floodplain back to what it was.  The current fluctuations with water levels in McDill are the result of having new methods in place of measuring the water level, and a new dam operator who was recently trained.  Questions on the flood zone should be directed to the City of Stevens Point or Village of Whiting Planning and Zoning.  
Permit Reminder:  If you are doing anything along the shoreline such as a dock, landscaping, etc please make sure to file a permit if needed before starting.  
Voluntary Boating Restriction Reminder:  Please avoid boating in areas known to contain EWM until treatment has been completed or the EWM has been removed.  

The next meeting is set for June 8th at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:26 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
